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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
COUNCIL ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

722 JACKSON Pl.ACE. N. W. 

WASHINGTON. 0 . C. 20006 
.I 

July 19, 1982 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR: 

FROM: 

William P. Clark, Jr. 
Assistant to the President 

for National Security Affairs 

A. Alan Hill All. 
Chairman ~ 

The General Counsel of CEQ acts as project leader 
of Project 02.11-11, Legal and Administrative 
Measures, under the US-USSR Environmental 
Agreement. Under the project the participants 
hold periodic meetings to discuss legal issues of 
mutual interest in the environmental area. The 
last meeting took place in December, 1980, in the 
U.S. Approximately a year ago the Soviets 
indicated an interest in receiving an American 
delegation in September, 1982. The U.S. Executive 
Secretary for the overall agreement has recently 
inquired of the Soviet side whether they continue 
to have an interest in receiving a delegation. 

Pending a response to that inquiry, I would 
appreciate your views as to whether CEQ's 
participation as project leader is appropriate. 

If you need more information on the project please 
contact Nancy Nord (x5754) on my staff. 
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